
 
Lower Gwynedd Township  
Parks & Recreation Board  
 
July 15, 2025 
Agenda  
 
Lower Gwynedd Township Building 
Main Meeting Room  
6:00 p.m.  
 
Virtual Meeting Option:  
 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81038591892?pwd=v3JVUFGlUdtAGcNU7EXrwKaGwZFfxr.1  
Meeting ID: 810 3859 1892 
Passcode: 659573 
Call In: 646-931-3860 
 

1. Call to Order  

2. Public Comment  

3. Introduction of New Board Member  

4. Consideration of June 17, 2025 Meeting Minutes 

5. Gilmore & Associates, Woodland Evaluation and Tree Plan  

6. Updates: 

• Recreation Director Update  

i. Concert Update 

ii. Update on The Green  

iii. Ingersoll Park Update - Batting Tunnel  

iv. Horseways  

• Comprehensive Plan Update   
 

 

 

Next Meeting: September, 16, 2025 (no meeting in August) 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/81038591892?pwd=v3JVUFGlUdtAGcNU7EXrwKaGwZFfxr.1


 
Lower Gwynedd Township  
Parks & Recreation Board  
 
June 17, 2025 
Minutes 
 
 
Call to Order: Chair Morris called the meeting to order at 6:03 pm  

Members in Attendance: Kathy Morris, Harry Hellerman, Mike Brockway, Frances McKenzie  

Members Attending via Zoom: Morgan High, Kelly Swope 

Public Comment:  

No public members of the public  

Consideration of April 15, 2025 Meeting Minutes:  

The meeting minutes were approved as presented.  

Concerts Update: 

 The first concert was postponed to August 13, Ms. High is still trying to locate another 

food truck for that date. Ms. Morris reminded board members to let her know who would be 

attending the concerts to help out.  

Fall & Spring Programs: 

 Ms. Morris, Ms. McKenzie, Mr. Brockway will be forming a subcommittee to discuss 

planning of fall and spring programs.  

Recreation Director Update: 

Update Sidewalk and Trail Plan: After the last Board of Supervisors meeting the plan 

was put out to the public for input.  Some of the comments received were items that were already 

addressed in the plan.  

Update The Green: Trees and shrubs have been planted, there are a few trees that are 

browning. Ms Feight will speak with Mr. Kulp when he returns from vacation. The sidewalk 

work has been delayed due to weather. Ms. Morris will check in with Mr. Zollers for an 

estimated update. 

Ingersoll Park Update: The scoreboards were installed last week, they look great. At the 

last Board of Supervisors meeting a presentation was made with regards to the concession stand 

at Ingersoll Park.  With the upgrades to the concession stand area, the batting tunnel which is 

located there now will be removed.  The league asked for the Township engineer to examine a 



 
new location since there has been no decision on the McCormick house. The Parks and 

Recreation Board reviewed the proposed new location and has some concerns. The Board will be 

submitting a memo to the Board of Supervisors to review.  

No Mow Areas in the Parks: 

 The Board understood that the idea of creating a no mow or low mow areas was to 

decrease the number of areas mowed (reducing noise and pollution created).  However, after 

taking into account that the entire park needs to be maintained they did not see a cost savings 

with not mowing small areas. In addition, after researching in order for areas to be prepared, seed 

or plant selected and planted. The area still needs to be maintained the plants are established. 

Volunteer plants need to be addressed.  

 

Comprehensive Plan Update: Ms. Morris stated that the next meeting will be July 15, 2025 and 

the project is quickly coming to an end.  It has taken a lot of time, there were many things to 

consider and the plan will be beneficial for future planning.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.   
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